JOHN A. LAWLESS, MEMBER HOUSE POST OFFICE BOX 202020 ROOM B-8 MAIN CAPITOL BUILDING HARRISBURG, PA 17120-2020 PHONE: (717) 787-5741

E-Mail:jlawless@pahousegop.com

AUDUBON VILLAGE CENTER 2812-A EGYPT ROAD AUDUBON, PA 19403 PHONE: (610) 631-5100



COMMITTEES

APPROPRIATIONS
CONSUMER AFFAIRS
INSURANCE, VICE CHAIRMAN
PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE
MEMBER, PHEAA BOARD OF
DIRECTORS

April 12, 2001

Mr. Robert G. Kearns, Jr. RR#3 Box 254A1 Hollidaysburg, PA 16648

Dear Mr. Kearns:

Thank you for your recent correspondence in which you expressed your concerns with the Family Court Laws of Pennsylvania. I appreciate the fact that you took the time to contact me and apprise me of your views on this significant issue.

Please know, however, that it is imperative that your own House member be made aware of your opinion on this measure. I have therefore forwarded your letter to Representative Stern for his consideration.

I am certain that Representative Stern will be pleased as well as interested to hear your point of view on this matter.

Once again, thank you for writing.

John A. Lawless

State Representative 150th Legislative District

Cc: Representative Stern